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ADVISORY BOARD ON RADIOLOGICAL TECHNOLOGY  
MINUTES 

 
 

February 7, 2007 
 
The Advisory Board on Radiological Technology met on Wednesday, February 7, 2007, at 1:00 
p.m. at the Department of Health Professions.  Elizabeth Meixner, RT, Chair, called the meeting 
to order.  A quorum was declared. 
 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT:             Elizabeth Meixner, RT, Chair  
     Roberta Heffernan, RT  

LaChele Gray 
 
MEMBERS ABSENT:  Mary Loritsch, RT, Vice Chair 

Robert A. Goldschmidt, M.D. 
  
STAFF PRESENT:   William L. Harp, M.D., Executive Director 
     Ola Powers, Deputy Executive Director, Licensing 
     Eusebia L. Joyner, Recording Secretary 

 
GUESTS PRESENT:  Joyce Hawkins, VSRT 
     Pam Shelton, SRMC 
 

 
CALL TO ORDER 
 
Ms. Meixner called the meeting to order. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES DATED OCTOBER 4, 2006   
 
Ms. Heffernan moved to approve the minutes dated October 4, 2006.  The motion was seconded 
and carried. 
 
ADOPTION OF AGENDA 
 
Ms. Heffernan moved to adopt the agenda.  The motion was seconded and carried. 
 
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS 
 
There were no public comments. 
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NEW BUSINESS 
 
1. Regulatory Update 

 
Ms. Yeatts presented an update of regulations in process.     
 
Ms. Yeatts also suggested periodic review of regulations for discussion at the next board 
meeting.  Ms. Heffernan moved to publish a Notice of Intended Regulatory Action for 
periodic review of regulations.  The motion was seconded and passed. 
 

2. Legislative Update from the 2007 Sessions 
 

Ms. Yeatts presented and explained new legislation affecting the Department of Health 
Professions, the Board of Medicine and the Advisory Board on Radiological Technology. 
 

3. Board of Medicine Minutes regarding Radiologic Assistants 
  

Ms. Meixner shared the response presented in the minutes of the full Board regarding the 
Advisory Board’s position on the duties and responsibilities of Radiologic Assistants.  A 
discussion followed.  No action was taken. 
 

4. CME Audit 
 

Ms. Powers presented the results of the 2005 audit for Radiologic Technologist’s and 
Limited Radiologic Technologist’s.  She explained that this was the first audit and of the 161 
Radiologic Technologist’s included, 117 complied.  Of the 137 Limited Radiologic 
Technologist’s included, 23 complied.  She also explained the options available for non-
compliance.  Ms. Heffernan moved to send advisory letters to all non-compliant Radiologic 
Technologist’s and Limited Radiologic Technologist’s and also a blanket letter for the 
purpose of information and education regarding continued learning activities, to all Limited 
Radiologic Technologist’s.  The motion was seconded and carried.     

 
ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
None. 
 
NEXT SCHEDULED MEETING 
 
June 6, 2007 
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ADJOURNMENT         
 
Ms. Heffernan moved to adjourn the meeting of the Advisory Board.  The motion was seconded 
and carried.   
 
 
_/s/_______________________________                                                                
Elizabeth L. Meixner, RT, Chair                                
 
 
__________________________________  
William L. Harp, M.D., Executive Director 
 
__________________________________ 
Eusebia L. Joyner, Recording Secretary   


